 CLARENDON LODGE PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP

  NOTES OF MEETING 31/01/17
Present :  Michael Pearson (Chair), Daphne Edwards, Sam Grover, Ann James, Marcia Davis, John Pickering, Stephen Gallagher (Practice Manager).

Apologies: Martin Blows, Maureen Hirsch and Dorrette McCauslan.

Not Present:- Bridget Winn and Margaret Sheldon

Notes of last meeting: 
These were prior approved as a correct record of the last meeting

Meetings attended by members:

No member was able to attend the last meeting of the CCG Patients Group. Daphne cannot attend at present due to family commitments. Daphne to write to Sue Phillips to explain current situation.

Michael and Ann attended the SWFT public meeting to discuss out of hospital services. It was well attended and useful. It is hoped to receive feedback soon.

Michael and Bridget attended the focus group run by the CCG to look at primary care issues. This was again a very useful meeting and it is hoped to have a questionnaire on this subject soon. Stephen said he had already received a copy and would make enquires as to when the PPG might receive theirs.
Action Sheet.
Stephen has approached the CQC about the final report on the Practice. It is likely to be available in the next two weeks Stephen will inform PPG when this happens

New telephone system is now working well after a few initial problems

SMS system – Stephen reported that the Practice is now considering checking and cleaning up the 4000 email addresses held by the Practice. When this is complete it may be possible to relay PPG information through this channel at a cheaper and more effective method than SMS.

Swimming pools – At the PPGs request Stephen has written to the council concerning the closure of the public swimming pools. The council had replied offering an explanation.

The PPG requested that Stephen remind Dr Parsons that he was to arrange a visit to the 111 centre for PPG members

Michael has started work on interviewing the patients queuing for appointments. He will produce a report prior to the next meeting and distribute it to Stephen and the PPG.

The Young Persons survey item was deferred due to Bridget's absence.

Family and Friends Data – the latest information distributed to the PPG by Stephen showed a great deal of satisfaction with the service. There were a couple of exceptions. As far as the appointment system was concerned there were more favourable comments than negative ones. Stephen will continue to provide data to the PPG

The website is up and running. Sam produced some stats showing how many people had visited the site. Stephen would like all PPG members to check the website for readability and any typos.
Sam will let Stephen know about ideas for links and for changing content without the public gaining access prior to finalisation.

It was understood that Dorrette had tested the induction loop and it had worked well.

The Doctor first system was to be discussed later in the meeting.
Practice Manager's Report

· There had been four complaints made by patients since the last meeting. All had been resolved

· There was a problem with cover for maternity leave. Whilst Dr Fahmy's slots had been filled by one locum, Dr Alsop's list had to be filled by four locums. Stephen expressed concern about the rising costs of locums.

· The TV information about waiting times for GP's has been abandoned due to the difficulty of maintaining the information and the stress on reception staff. The intention now is to use the check in screen to give this information to patients.

· Stephen stated that the Practice was intending to put in a bid to provide specialist primary medical care to nursing home residents.

· The new practice pharmacist was about to start work. The one remaining spare room had  been fitted out for her use. PPG members are welcome to introduce themselves when visiting the Practice.

· One receptionist is retiring and the PPG agreed to send a card thanking her. Ann agreed to arrange this.  The receptionist position is now being advertised.

New Business
Michael asked that the “What we do” paper be approved by the PPG and then be made available via various outlets to patients and any such bodies interested in the work of our PPG. This was approved with one amendment re the carers group. Michael to re-issue to the group.

Michael said the future meeting dates were proving a problem to some members and that he would issue a fresh list for consideration as soon as possible. The next meeting would remain as 28th March. Marcia offered her apologies for this meeting.

Discussion
The remainder of the meeting was taken up with a discussion on the Dr First system. Sam produced some very useful information on the subject.

Stephen told the group that the GP partners were now fully committed to introducing the system around June/July. The Practice had completed a data collection and analysis with the help of outside consultants. The results of this exercise had shown that a Dr First system was feasible.

The Practice has decided to implement the system without outside consultancy, except for taking advice from  a neighbouring Practice, that was already operating the system. A discussion day was planned for the Partners and senior staff to look at all the implications of implementation.

PPG members expressed concern for the workload of GPs – now having to use telephone consultation as well as face to face appointments. One member was worried that GPs would turn people away unnecessarily. Stephen said that the opposite would happen. If the GP decided the patient needed to be seen then they would be seen at a time suitable to the patient. Stephen was asked if a patient insisted on being seen, would they be seen. Stephen said this depended on the GP. However any time spent unnecessarily with patients could cut down the time for genuine cases. 

On line bookings of appointments would end and be replaced by advanced telephone bookings. It would not be necessary or appropriate to queue outside the surgery in the mornings as patients would no longer be able to have an appointment without first talking to a GP. 

Michael felt that a successful implementation would require a culture change by the patients.

Stephen said he would like the PPG to become champions of the new system and be fully involved in its implementation. This was agreed as long as the PPG were fully briefed on the subject and were able to have any questions and concerns addressed. It was felt that the next meeting of the PPG should be solely dedicated to learning about the system
Meeting closed at 7.45 pm

Date of the next meeting: Tuesday 28 March 2017

Please note that the new starting time is 6 pm.
